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April 27, 2023

Tax Equalization and Review Commission,

As stated in the 2023 Reports and Opinions of the Property Tax Administrator for Saline County, we completed a reappraisal of the residential properties in Valuation Group 5, which is the community of Friend.  Unfortunately, with this reappraisal our final median came in at 91.27%, which is below the acceptable range.  Our COD came in at 19.16% and our PRD came in at 98.96%.

I have asked Sarah Scott if she would be willing to provide me with a “what-if” for VG5 (Friend) if the improvements only were increased by +6%.  According to the information provided, it appears that the median would come in approximately at 95.86%, COD at 19.36% and the PRD at 98.87%.

Our other community that fell below the acceptable range in the residential class was Valuation Group 2, which is the community of Crete.  When we were doing our sales analysis for Crete, we determined that there was a need for a +18% increase in both land and improvements.  Prior to submitting the AVU and Abstract to the Dept. of Revenue, we ran queries in our CAMA system to implement these changes for 2023.  Our internal analysis of the 140 sales, showed that our median should have come in at approximately 92.26%. Our PRD should have come in at approximately 100.56% and our COD at approximately 20.54%.

After the AVU and Abstract were submitted and analyzed, we were informed by our liaison that some of our ratios were out of range and that recommendations were going to be made to TERC.

In further reviewing our internal stats and the 2023 Reports and Opinions, we found an error in the values implemented in our CAMA and reported on the AVU and Abstract. When we made our queries to increase our improvement and land values, we erroneously did not make adjustments to the lands with improvements on them in the CAMA system.  The vacant lots received the +18% adjustment, however, the improved lands did not.  The improved lots only received the adjustment on the improvements.

As it was our intention to increase all land values in VG2 (Crete) by +18%, I would like to recommend that the Commission increase the improved lots by +18%, so that they are both treated the same.  I would also like to recommend that the commission increase the improvements in VG2 (Crete) by +5%.

I also asked Ms. Scott if she could provide me with a “what-if” for VG2 (Crete).  According to the information provided, it appears that the median would come in at approximately 96.12%, COD at 20.63% and the PRD at 100.44%.  

In making those adjustments only, the county’s overall residential stats would be at 93.55%, COD at 20.62% and PRD at 101.41%.

I understand that Ms. Sorensen and her team were required to make a recommendation to the Commission as we fell below the acceptable range.  I also understand that the Commission is required to 

make sure our values meet the statutory threshold.   I would like for the Commission to take these recommendations into consideration when making your final decision for Saline County’s Residential class.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Respectfully,

Brandi Kelly

Brandi Kelly

Saline County Assessor
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